
From:  Elizabeth Runge, Community Development 

Director  

Date:  February 21, 2022  

 

Re:  Staff Report  

 

 

 

I.    Focus relentlessly on fiscal new revenue streams and operational 

sustainability. 

 

 

 Staff continues with preparation for the Idle Sites Grant 

submittal for 606 Parkway Boulevard.  Water Department Director 

has facilitated visits with contractors for the buyer under 

contract.   

 

 Staff is working with the interim Tourism Director to develop a 

local program to support our tourism and hospitality industry.   

 

 

 

III.   Drive strategic community development. 

  

 Senior Center project has been bid with the assistance of SMI and 

the Public Works and Park and Rec Departments.  

 

 Prepared draft materials for the Plan Commission to evaluate as 

staff prepares a short-term rental local ordinance.  Local 

stakeholders have also been contacted and providing feedback 

during the process.    

 

 Staff continues working with developers for project preparation.  

 


